Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked:

Request for information on children accused of witchcraft and being possessed by evil spirits and their siblings. 

Please could you tell me the number of cases referred to the Police recorded where a child was accused of witchcraft or possessed by an evil spirit for the financial years 2017-18 and 2081-19.
For each financial year please also provide the following information.

1.           How many accused were accused of being a witch or possessed by an evil spirit? 
2.           How many siblings did each of these children who were accused have? 
3.           The gender, ethnicity and age at the time of referral for each accused child.
4.           The gender, ethnicity and age at the time of referral of each non- accused sibling. 
5.           The religion of the family.
6.           Who accused the child(ren) of being possessed e.g. mother, father, faith leader? 
7.           What type of abuse did each accused child experience (physical, sexual, emotional or neglect)? 
8.           For each accused and non-accused child, whether they were removed from their parent/carer’s care by the local authority. 
9.           For each accused and non-accused sibling, whether they were made subject of a child protection plan. 
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not recorded in a reportable format; we do not have a specific category field were this data would be recorded.  Therefore, the requested information would be recorded on an individual’s case file and would require the manual trawl of each user record.  Children’s Social Care receives between 1,000 and 1,300 referrals per month and currently has 2,000 open cases. To trawl through each of these cases would require hundreds of hours of officer time.   

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may wish to contact Leicestershire Police regarding the number of cases that have been referred to them. 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

